
 

 
 

Sewing Club Bulletin 2020 
https://ohccsewing.wixsite.com/ohccsewing 

 
Our October club meeting will be held on October 1 at 9:30 AM on Zoom.  You will receive an 
email invitation to the meeting from Carolyn Kopper, on Wednesday before the Thursday 
meeting.  If you have not had the fun of using Zoom and would like some help to practice you can 
call Chris Sanderson at (858) 442-1834 or Carolyn Kopper at (949) 235-0842. 
 
The Kneedlers and Hookers group meets on Tuesdays at 2:00. All knitters and crocheters are welcome to join 
in on Zoom. Please contact Marylu Belisle via email to mlubelisle@icloud.com for instructions. Marylu is now 
custodian of donated yarn.  She’d be happy to send you information and/or pictures if you are looking for yarn 
for your next project.  Or, let her know if you’d like to come and search through the bins.  (952) 454-1931 

The Friday afternoon group  Zooms every Friday at noon for 40 minutes.  If you would like an invitation to 
that meeting send an email to SharonPhilippe@ymail.com.  She will reply to your email to let you know that 
she has added you to the invitation list. 
 

New Members Spotlight  
Louise Peterson - 
Louise has lived in California most of her life. Her most recent move was from Carlsbad. She has two 
daughters - one in Spokane and the other is here in Vista. For many years she worked for American 
Greetings - visiting different stores, setting up displays, seasonal decorating, etc. Now she's enjoying 
retirement. She's been sewing forever. Her most recent association was working with the group that 
makes the fleece animal beds for our animal shelters. She's looking forward to meeting everyone and 
getting involved in some other interesting pursuits. She's lived here one month, all the boxes are 
unpacked, welcome Louise...  
 
Charlotte St.Laurent -  
Charlotte grew up in Portland Oregon and began sewing with her mother at 6 years old. She was 
making all her own clothes through high school. Her first job was as a sample maker for White Stag 
ladies clothing. This was only the beginning of a long career of clothing product development, 
production and manufacturing - from baby clothes, to ski wear. One of her latest projects was making 
costumes for the local playhouse in New Hampshire for their production of Charlotte's Web. She just 



loves to sew! And along with that she enjoys golf and her 1967 Mercury Cougar (owned since 1968). 
She's looking forward to meeting her kindred spirits in the Sewing Etc club. Did I mention her sister 
lives here too? Kathy Thornton. Welcome Charlotte... 
 

And a Message from Marcia 
 
The box of cradle quilts have been delivered to Holly Radziwon.  Holly will be painting designs 
on the cradles which will coordinate with each respective cradle quilt.  Excellent job on the 
cradle quilts, ladies!  I'm excited to see that many of you are using the 'making-of-a-cradle-
quilt' as an opportunity to explore new techniques and materials.  Outstanding job!   
Many, many thanks for your creativity and diligence!  Bravo!! 
Marcia Bruce 
 

 
Jo Marr  7 Paula Burdy  18                  Alice Robeson  20 
Sue Carlson  13 Gail Miscroscia  18       Jewel Matsuura  24 
Peggy Anstey  17 Barbara Bloom  19 Elaine Santi  24 

 
 
Fabric from the clubhouse now resides in Sharon’s garage. Give her a call if you need to look for 
anything, (760) 500-3086. 
  

SUNSHINE 

If you know of anyone with the need for a sunshine card, please call or email our Sunshine girl 
Bunny – 760-732-0711 or bjquint@cox.net 
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